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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, March 21, 2019, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Andrew Olson, Ken Hansen, Jeremy McNett, 

David Way
Commissioners Absent:      None        
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The regular meeting minutes of February 21, 2019 were reviewed.  Comm Mathes requested that a change be made to the minutes.  Third sentence shall read “Comm. Mathes stated that a legal opinion received from MRSC, referencing RCW 42.30.070, refuted that belief.”  With that amendment, the minutes were approved. 
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  The three-year state audit was completed 3/20/19.  An audit report will be issued in April.  A public records request from the American was delivered 3/18/19.  Spring quarter classes begins 4/1/19—information has been widely disseminated.  Revised job descriptions have been completed; evaluations will be done in April.  A variety of staff and community training sessions is underway.  Volumes in both swim lesson classes and the gym have markedly increased
Financials

January financials were reviewed.  Revenue was short $15K to budget due to timing items.  We should see an offsetting positive variance in February.  Wages & Benefits were under-budget, a positive development attributable primarily to staffing efficiencies.
 Old Business 
Fundraising update.  Jennifer Pitner updated the commissioners on the presentation materials being used with various groups around town.  She also noted the posting of banners and other materials around the facility, the focus of which is to educate users.  A kick-off meeting has been scheduled for June 27, from 5:00-7:00 at the Transit Shed.  Ms. Pitner asked the commissioners to assist with development of a guest list.
The bylaws were reviewed in detail, in follow up to Comm. Hansen’s charge from the February meeting.  As this was a first reading, no further action was taken.  There were a number of minor changes that were noted.  These will be incorporated into a revised document for a second reading and adoption at the April meeting.

 New Business
An engagement letter from Foster Pepper was reviewed and discussed.  It was agreed that we will engage the attorneys for a teleconference at the April meeting.  Various scenarios will be presented to Lee Marchisio for review and legal response.  

ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:15 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 18 at 5:30 p.m. at FPFC.
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